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FROM THE PRINCIPAL
Dear Parents, Staff, Students and Friends of our Marymede
Community,

Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 students sat NAPLAN tests this week. Data
from these results allow schools to compare their students’
achievements against national standards. A big aspect of
NAPLAN testing at Marymede is the use of such data to
influence future curriculum and assessment strategies. Thanks
to our Heads of Learning & Teaching Mrs Andrea Agnew (7-12)
and Mrs Nicole Pegler (P-6) for coordinating the testing.

2016 Enrolments

A reminder that today is the final day to submit 2016 Prep
enrolment applications.

Families intending to take up the 2016 Year 7 enrolment offers
should have returned their acceptance form to the College.
Parents who have not done so are asked to return acceptance
forms without delay to avoid the disappointment of having their
enrolment offer withdrawn.

Secondary Mid-Year Examinations

Semester 1 examinations for Years 9-12 are only three weeks
away. Students should ensure they are well prepared so they
can achieve their best. Examinations give students valuable
opportunities to refine revision skills and to develop examination
techniques which are so important in Year 12 VCE
examinations.

No Marymede parent should accept a claim by their child that
they have no study to do at home. As a parent, change your
question from “Do you have any homework tonight?” to “What
are you going to study tonight?” The Resource Centre is open
daily and extra help with subjects is available at school.
Teachers are also available for questions and clarification via
email.

Every Day Counts - School Attendance

We all want our students to get a great education and the
building blocks for this begin with students coming to school
each and every day. Missing school can have a major impact
on a child’s future – a student missing one day a fortnight will
miss four full weeks by the end of the year. By Year 10 they will
have missed more than a year of school.

There is no safe number of days for missing school – each
day a student misses puts them behind and can affect their
educational outcomes. Coming to school every day is vital, but

if for any reason your child must miss school, there are things
we can do together to ensure they don’t fall behind:

From March 1, 2014 new laws were passed meaning that
parents can be fined for not sending students to school without
an acceptable reason.

If you are having attendance issues with your child, please let
your classroom teacher or Guild Tutor know so we can work
together to get your child to school every day.

Mother’s Day

I hope all Marymede Mothers had an enjoyable day last Sunday
with their loved ones.

Kind Regards,

Mr. Michael Kenny
Principal

FAITH AND MISSION NEWS
Then He said to the disciple, "Behold, your mother!" From that
hour the disciple took her into his own household. (John 19:27)

With these words, as He was dying on the cross, Jesus Christ
gave us Mary his mother, as our Mother.

May is the month dedicated by the Catholic Church to devotion
to our Blessed Mother Mary.

When I was growing up, May the month of Mary was the month
of ‘Faith, Fun and Friendship’ during the long and hot summer
holiday period. Daily evenings were spent with the youth of
the parish first praying the Rosary in church, then walking to
the parish hall for ‘Summer Club’ to enjoy many activities and
laughs. During the other 11 months of the year, we said the
daily rosary as a family before the evening meal.

The link below provides a step by step guide to praying the holy
rosary as a family or personally during May:

http://catholicism.about.com/od/prayers/ht/
Pray_the_Rosary.htm

Let us pray

O Queen of Homes: by the power of the Rosary we beseech
you to embrace all the members of our family in the love of
your Immaculate Heart. May you abide with us and we with

• Maintain communication with classroom teachers
and Guild Tutors and find out what work your child
needs to do to keep up.

• Develop an absence learning plan with the classroom
teacher or Guild Tutor and ensure your child
completes the plan.
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you, praying to you while you pray for us. May you fill our family
with love and peace in our homes as once you did at Nazareth
with Jesus and Joseph, filling them with the holiness of your
presence and inspiration. Amen.

Walking Rosary loaned by Archbishop’s OfficeWalking Rosary loaned by Archbishop’s Office
for Evangelisation, September 2014for Evangelisation, September 2014

Judeline Wadhwani
Head of Faith & Mission (P-12)

HEAD OF SECONDARY
Year 9 Challenge Camp: A Reflection by Ajay Jay and Simran
Rainu

Prior to the Year 9 Challenge Camp, I thought camps involved
cabins and food cooked for us. Instead, carrying a backpack
for 8km was definitely a feat for me. Setting up my own tent in
darkness was not what I expected. This camp pushed me to
do things I would not usually do. This was indeed a challenge.
This camp was unquestionably one of a kind.

We walked around 5km the first day, up and down steep hills.
I’m not sure what time we reached our camping site as our
group leader took away our watches and devices. We sat in a
circle and shared funny and scary stories while cooking dinner.

The second day we woke up around 6:30, walked 4km to the
river and rafted 13km to our next camping site. Our group got
really close and many of us became friends, almost like a little
family. I would definitely recommend people to try this challenge
camp. Yes, it was challenging for some and, before I went, I
was complaining how this camp was not for me. Later I realised
I was wrong.

Thank you to the other students, teachers and Outdoor
Education Group staff who supported us.

Year 7 Captains 2015

After spending Term 1 getting to know each other in Core
Groups, Guilds and on camp, nine students nominated for
the position of Year 7 Captain and member of the Marymede
Student Council (pictured – Rachel Alex absent) and presented
speeches to the Year 7s on Thursday April 30. Some excerpts
are below:

Alvina Shaji: As a leader, I will show kindness, respect others,
show responsibility, show initiative, show integrity and be an
ambassador for the school… ‘Let us love, not only in words and
speech but in truth and action’ is our motto and that is what I
wish to do if I am elected as year level captain.

Thano Jeyasinharajah: I have been in Chanel for the past 7
years and I am really proud of it. The other reason why I would
like to be Captain is because I am willing to give up my time
during Recess, Lunch and class times to help teachers set up
during special occasions, Masses and assemblies.

These excerpts show the calibre of many of the speeches
presented. The College Leadership Team, on May 7, ratified the
following students as 2015 Year 7 Captains: Rachel Alex and
Thano Jeyasingharajah. Congratulations!

HEAD OF SECONDARY RELIGIOUS
EDUCATION
Dear Parents of students in Years 5-10,

I strongly encourage all parents who face the daily challenges
and struggles of raising teens today or children on the cusp of
adolescence to attend the following seminar series on offer by
the College in collaboration with MenALIVE Ministry:

THE CHALLENGE OF PARENTHOOD TODAY - A
TWO PART SEMINAR SERIES FOR PARENTS OF

STUDENTS IN YEARS 5-10

Presenter, Robert Falzon is a husband, father, businessman,
co-founder of MenALIVE and published author. Since its
foundation in 2003, MenALIVE has run events which have
touched 15,000 people. In 2011 Robert published his first book
'How to Grow a Men's Ministry' followed by 'The Father Factor'
in 2014.
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I look forward to seeing you at these two evening events.

Please refer to the details on the flyer below for information on
how to register at your earliest convenience.

God Bless,

Mr Riccardo Iuele
Head of Religious Education Secondary

SECONDARY LEARNING AND TEACHING
NEWS

End of Semester Exams

Year 10, 11 and 12 students will undertake their Semester 1
examinations between Friday June 5 and Friday June 12. The
schedules and some associated information are attached to
this newsletter. To ensure we maximise teaching and learning
time, the examination period is now one week with three
sessions each day. Therefore, some examinations will require
attendance at the College before or after standard class times.
Students need to be present and lined up 15 minutes prior to
the advertised start time of all examinations, wearing full winter
uniform and prepared with their student ID card and writing
materials in a clear plastic bag.

Any student studying a Unit 3 & 4 subject must sit the GAT
on Wednesday morning. Students with examination clashes
should see me urgently to organise rescheduling.

Year 9 students will sit six examinations between Monday
June 15 and Wednesday June 17. As this is their first formal
examination experience, please read the information supplied
contact me if you have any questions or concerns.

All students have been emailed an examination timetable along
with information regarding rules and procedures and
suggestions about preparing for the examination period. Please

discuss good eating, sleeping and study habits with your son/
daughter so that they are able to perform to the best of their
ability. Study for examinations should begin now - not the week
prior. Please encourage your child to plan a study timetable so
they are well prepared for this important assessment period.

Ms Andrea Agnew
Head of Learning and Teaching

Performing Arts News

On Wednesday April 22, the Year 12 Drama class presented
their Ensemble Performances which explored the Salem
Witch Trials through the performance styles of Theatre of
Cruelty and Epic Theatre. The performances reflected many
months of work.

Later in the week, they visited the Melbourne Theatre Company
to view a performance of ‘I Call My Brothers’ which will be
assessed on their end of year examination. They all participate
in pre- and post-show discussions with the actors and the
creative team.

On Friday May 8, Marymede students were treated to a
performance by International ‘Urban Circus’ performers, the
360 Allstars. Over 250 students from Prep to Year 12 packed
the Theatre to see performances such as basketball freestyling,
breakdancing, a Roue Cyr artist and a BMX flatlander. Some
lucky students won a signed poster and Grade Six students,
Jarnai and Nandana, were lucky to have a quick moment
afterwards with the stars and interviewed them for a school
project.

The 360Allstars visit Marymede Catholic CollegeThe 360Allstars visit Marymede Catholic College

Miss Angie Bedford
Head of Performing Arts

CEOM Wellbeing Drama Festival

The Year 9 Drama students are working hard devising
performances for this year’s CEOM Wellbeing Performance
Festival. We have two entries from 901 and 902 Drama. 901
Drama have been working hard devising a performance on
‘Bullying – Warped Realities’ while 902 Drama have been
devising a performance focused on the effects stereotypes and
judgment can have on our society.
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The festival is a wonderful opportunity for the students and
will be held on Monday June 22 at the Whitehorse Centre,
Nunawading at 7pm. The ticket order has been finalised and
tickets purchased will be distributed to students during class
time.

Miss Emma Kiely
Drama Teacher

Media Masterclass

Members of the Year 12 2014 Media Class were invited in as
guest speakers to run a SAT Masterclass/Q&A Session with the
current Year 12 students on Friday May 1 and Thursday May 7.

The panel, including Madeline Lancaster, Nicholas Musto,
Rebecca Pannell, Teagan Carlton, Genna Sbaglia and Amy
Williams, discussed their triumphs, tribulations, and pioneering
achievements of completing VCE Media last year. The panel
reflected on what they learnt and gave the current students
invaluable advice on preparing for exams and assessment tasks
and how to succeed in their studies. The students found the
masterclass to be very insightful and motivating.

Rebecca Pannell and Amy Williams are both studying Media at
Swinburne University of Technology.

In conversation with MadelineIn conversation with Madeline
Lancaster,Lancaster,

Rebecca Pannell, andRebecca Pannell, and
Nicholas MustoNicholas Musto

VCE Media Class of 2014:VCE Media Class of 2014:
Amy Williams,Amy Williams,

Genna Sbaglia, and TeaganGenna Sbaglia, and Teagan
CarltonCarlton

Mr Jeremy Guzman
Teacher of Media

Year 12 Media Excursion to Top Screen

On April 29, my classmates and I were fortunate enough to
attend Top Screen (VCE Season of Excellence), held at ACMI
in Federation Square. For our major piece of assessment this
year, we are required to create either a short film, a series
of photographs, or a print product (such as a magazine). The
opportunity to see some of the highest-scoring films
constructed by Year 12 Media students from across Victoria
last year proved to be an invaluable experience, as it
demonstrated what we need to do and include in our own SATs
in order to achieve our best and realise our potential.

I, alongside my peers, learnt many things, specifically regarding
the importance of organisation and ensuring our folio work is as
thorough as our practical work. The films we observed touched
upon some controversial, dramatic and relatable topics and I
particularly enjoyed seeing the different ways Year 12 students
could present a unique viewpoint on certain issues. After the
screening and Q&A with a VCAA State Reviewer, we had the
opportunity to utilise our camera equipment and capture
photographs or video footage of beautiful sights within the city

of Melbourne. Not only did this excursion inspire me with the
creation of my own media production, it was also a fun day
spent with my peers.

Miss Stephanie Camilleri
VCE Media Class of 2015

Education Perfect – Language Perfect World
Championships 2015

Marymede students are registered to
participate in a very exciting learning
experience - the Language Perfect World
Championships.

Held from Monday May 18 to Thursday
May 28, this is an opportunity for our students to compete
online against over 1,000 schools and 300,000 students from
around the world to learn vocabulary in a range of foreign
languages. Our students have 10 days to answer as many
questions they can, earn points and compete for awards and
prizes. The $100,000 prize pool includes university
scholarships, travel exchanges, and even a fully paid one-week
internship at Education Perfect HQ in Dunedin, New Zealand.
It’s fast paced, exciting and very competitive. We wish all
Marymede students the very best during this competition. If you
are interested in finding out more, please feel free to contact
Carla Esposito or follow this web link below:

http://worldseries.educationperfect.com/prizes.html

Ms Carla Esposito
Head of Romero Guild

Year 10 ‘Why Learn Japanese?’ Student Forum
Excursion

On Friday May 8, students studying Japanese had the
opportunity to join over 880 students from schools across
Victoria to the ‘Why Learn Japanese?’ student conference.
Held at Monash University, the conference provided students
not only with cultural performances but with guest speakers
who shared their experiences with the Japanese language and
the opportunities it had provided them with.

We arrived at the conference to a booming Taiko Drum
performance followed by a Judo demonstration. A variety of
guest speakers spoke of their experiences living and working
in Japan doing everything from investment banking, finance,
teaching English, performing on Japanese game shows and
working in rural areas on orchards in exchange for food and
accommodation. All the speakers noted how welcomed they
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were into their new communities and the ties they had
developed with Japanese culture and society. Students were
encouraged to take on the opportunities that result from having
the knowledge of another language and they gained a deeper
understanding of the places that the Japanese language could
take them in the future.

Ms Ashleigh Klar
LOTE Teacher

Celebrating the Visual Arts

Visual Arts Week was a great experience seeing students
across the College getting involved and showcasing their
creativity. There was daily art quiz questions, chalk drawing,
cartooning and a delicious cupcake sale which presented the
Year 10 food technology students’ decorative talents. Students
were invited to make a film in an Eight Hour Film project, the
sort of challenge some upcoming Media enthusiasts in Year 7
took on with great determination.

In all, Visual Arts Week was a fantastic experience which
allowed myself as Visual Art captain and all students who
participated in the lunchtime activities to develop our artistry
and talk to other like-minded peers across each year level.

Elise Chan
Visual Arts Captain 2015

Year 10 students preparedYear 10 students prepared
‘edible art’‘edible art’

Catching some fun while chalkCatching some fun while chalk
drawing a ‘dragon’drawing a ‘dragon’

Debating News

Debating teams are now well established at Marymede and,
this year, we have teams at A, C, and D grades working hard to
prepare and deliver debates on topics selected by the Debating
Association of Victoria. Some recent successes include our A
grade team members (Cindy Do, Olivia Hughes and Gemma
Parsons) winning Round 1 against Kilmore International School,
C grade female students (Samantha Gaunder, Karmaria
Brancato and Laura Daniele) winning Round 2 against Loyola
College and C grade male students (Rick Krstevski, Noel
Augustine and Ajay Jay) won Round 2 against Reservoir High
School.

Kamaria Brancato (Year 9) and Noel Augustine (Year 8) won the
title of ‘Best Speaker’ for their rounds while in debates pitched
at a Year 10 level. Congratulations to all debating students
and their teacher-mentors: Rochelle Coyle, Ashleigh Klar, Elise
Piovesan and Allison Lemar.

Mr Adrian Montana
Debating Coordinator 2015

HEAD OF PRIMARY

Mother’s Day Celebrations – May 8

Once again we had the opportunity to welcome excited
mothers and grandmothers to enjoy some time with their
children in the classrooms. We were overwhelmed by the
number of people who were able to attend and appreciate the
support given to such events and the interest that is taken. I
trust that all mothers enjoyed a lovely Mother’s Day with their
families.
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School Photo Reminder

Please note that school photos will take place on Monday
May 18. Primary School students are to wear their full winter
uniform. If students have PE or sport on this day they need to
bring a change of footwear to change into for sport.

Please note that Information in regard to absentees and
siblings photo is provided later in the newsletter.

Ms Alison Besselaar
Head of Primary

What have the Primary SRC been up to lately?

At the SRC meetings, we are working hard to help change the
school. The SRC, Guild Leaders and the Primary Captains are
split into four groups: Communication, Wellbeing, Environment
and Social Justice. These are the things we have been doing in
our groups.

Communication: Creating a website and News Channel
for the Primary School. This should be finished shortly.
We are also helping with the 3-5 Interclass Sports.

Wellbeing: An Art Club at lunchtime for art-lovers! We
are also helping with the 3-5 Interclass Sports.

Environment: Fixing our current taps for a better design.
We also entered a Grant to win $500 for our school.

Social Justice: Making posters about Cyber Safety and
why it is important.

Morning Tea

On May 6, the Years 3-6 SRC members and the Guild leaders
went to a morning tea with the Secondary Guild Leaders. It was
a great opportunity to get to know one and other and I must say
the food was delicious. After the morning tea, Mr Kenny gave a
wonderful speech.

On behalf of all Primary SRC members, thank you Ms Besselaar
and Mr Kenny and all the other Marymede staff who made the
morning tea amazing.

Jacinta Kouts
SRC member

PRIMARY FAITH AND MISSION NEWS

Year 6 Confirmation

On Sunday April 26, the Year 6 students participated in the
Sacrament of Confirmation at St Patrick’s Cathedral. The
Cathedral, which holds 3,000, was nearly at capacity as excited
students, families, friends and Marymede staff celebrated
together.

We congratulate the Candidates in their final step of initiation
into the Catholic faith. We pray that the Holy Spirit guides these
students on their life journey.

The 2015 Confirmation Candidates and StaffThe 2015 Confirmation Candidates and Staff

My thanks to all families who attended and the teachers who
assisted in organising this special occasion.

Ms Melinda Muir
Head of Faith and Mission (P-6)

PRIMARY LEARNING AND TEACHING
NEWS

Parent Helpers Required

We are looking for more parent helpers to assist our Year 2
teachers and students during period one (9am-10am) each
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday. Parents who have
completed the Parent Helper’s Training course at this College
within the last three years and hold a current Working with
Children Check can assist in any Prep to Year 2 classroom but
we are currently looking for assistance in Year 2. Even if your
children are not in Year 2, your assistance is greatly appreciated
so, if you think you can help, please contact me or Mrs Leanne
Easdon at the Primary School Office on 9407 9000.
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I would also like to take this opportunity to thank all parents
currently volunteering their time in various ways, your
assistance is much appreciated.

We also look forward to having parent helpers in the Prep
classrooms commencing in Term 3.

Ms Maree Mullen
Head of Primary School Literacy

Marymede AFL Aus Kick

Starting in Term 3, Marymede is offering its current students
in Prep, Year 1 and Year 2the opportunity to participate in the
AFL Auskick program. Students are invited to attend a one
hour coaching session on Friday afternoons at 3.45 starting
from July 17. Sessions will be held on the main oval. If you
would like your child to participate please register on to the
website www.aflauskick.com.au and search for Marymede. All
registrations must be completed online.

Gerard Large, the Primary PE teacher will be coordinating and
coaching the sessions and is looking for parent volunteers
to assist. We aim to involve parents as much as possible in
the weekly sessions to teach the skills of the game in an
exciting, fun and social environment. If you would like to assist
as a volunteer please contact Gerard at
gerard.large@marymede.vic.edu.au

Primary Interschool Sports

We have completed the first two weeks of the Bridge Inn
Netball and Football Interschool Competition

Football. Our football team had a great win in Round 1 against
Morang South winning 39-0. In Round 2, they played away
against Whittlesea and won 61 to 13.

Both our A grade and B grade Netball teams got off to a
great start and were victorious in Round 1 winning 21-8 and
16-0 against Morang South. In Round 2, they played against
Whittlesea and our A grade team won 19 to 1 while the B grade
team won 10 to 5.

Mr Gerard Large
Guild Coordinator Primary

WHOLE SCHOOL NEWS

Absentee / Sibling Photo Day

Sibling/family photos will be taken at the College on Monday
May 25 and any student who was absent on the original
College Photo Day (Monday May 18) will also have their photos
taken.

The College has close to 500 families with siblings, therefore,
to aid organisation, families wanting a sibling/family photo must
register interest by email (please include family name, the
names and the year levels of your children) to
rsvp@marymede.vic.edu.au by 3pm, Wednesday May 20.

Sibling/family photos need to be paid for prior to photo day.
The eldest child in the family should collect an order/payment
envelope from the Primary School, Secondary School or Main
Office and bring this with them to give to the photographer on
photo day.

Once the photo is taken, your eldest child will be given a card
by Aussie School Photos containing instructions and a unique
code. About a week after photo day, you can view proofs and
consider further package options on their website. Should you
choose to make amendments to your order, you can contact
Aussie School Photos Customer Service on 9707 6655.

All students having a photo taken on Monday May 25 are to
wear their full College Winter uniform.

Recycle Your Oral care Waste

Marymede is participating in the Colgate Oral Care Brigade, a
unique recycling solution in partnership with Terracycle. Simply
collect your used and empty oral care waste (any brand is
accepted), send it to school with your child and we’ll ship it
to Terracycle to be recycled. The following items and outer
packaging can be included: toothbrushes, toothpaste tubes
and caps, floss containers. Collection bins are in all Primary
Houses, Primary School Office and will soon be placed around
the Secondary School. We look forward to this new and
exciting project.

Ms Aisling Gormley
Year Level 4 Coordinator
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REGISTRAR NEWS

2016 Enrolments

Applications for Prep 2016 have now closed. Shortlisted
families will be contacted in the coming weeks to arrange an
application interview which will be held on the afternoon of
Wednesday June 3.

The final date for acceptance of Year 7 2016 offers was Friday
May 8, 2015. Any Marymede family who has not yet accepted
their position is expected to contact the College as soon as
possible. Due to substantial demand, positions not yet
accepted may be offered to students on our waiting list.

School Tours

Our next scheduled School Tour will take place on Thursday
June 18 commencing at 9.30am.

Scholarships

Scholarship applications for students entering into Years 5, 7
and 9 in 2016 will close next Friday May 22.

Read more at: http://www.marymede.vic.edu.au/enrolment/
scholarships

Mr Matthew Luczek
Registrar

CANTEEN NEWS
A friendly reminder that lunch orders for either Primary or
Secondary students are placed online at
www.flexischools.com.au . Orders are accepted until 9pm the
night prior to your order.

If your child is absent on a day they have a lunch order, please
notify us at on 9407 9000 by 12:00p.m. so that either the lunch
order can be cancelled and money automatically refunded to
your FlexiSchool account or the lunch order can be organised
for another day. We are unable to offer any refunds after this
time has passed.

While care is taken when actioning lunch orders by us and our
supportive group of volunteers, errors may occur. In the Primary
School, if your child does notice something missing or incorrect
in their lunch order, they can speak to their teacher. Secondary
School students are welcome to come down themselves and
we will happily correct any error.

The canteen is always looking for volunteers. As an incentive,
our volunteers’ children enjoy a complimentary lunch order the
day they are rostered on. Please email us at
canteen@marymede.vic.edu.au if you think you may be able to
assist.

Ms Kate Quinn and Mrs Connie Ibrahim
Canteen Managers

Upcoming Events

This a snapshot of upcoming events across the College for
the next few weeks to aid in your planning and organisation at
home.

Week 6

SACCSS Intermediate Futsal

School Photos

18/05/
2015

Instrumental Music Program Concert, 6.30pm,
Auditorium

Student Leadership Council, 8.20am-8.55am

McCormack Guild Mass, 12.25pm, Chapel

19/05/
2015

Yr 3 Dinner & Activities, 5.00pm-7.30pm, Fitness
Centre

Year 7 Premier League R4, v CRC Nth Keilor,
Away

Yr 8 Medieval Day

Inspirational Catholic Speakers Yr 12 seminar with
Sr Joan

20/05/
2015

P & F Committee Meeting, CH01

Week 7

HPE Week

Yr 7 First Aid Program incursion (date TBC)

SACCSS Girls Footy

Sibling and absentee photos

25/05/
2015

Yr 11 Drama Ensemble Performance Evening,
5.00pm-6.30pm, Auditorium

26/05/
2015

Student Social Justice Day Excursion,
8.30am-3.10pm, ACU

SACCSS Senior Netball

Year 7 Premier League R5, v Antonine College,
Away

Yr 9 Wheeltalk Program Incursion (9.1-9.4)

Australian History Competition, Period 1, SC05

AIM - Academic Improvement at Marymede,
3.10pm-4.15pm, Resource Centre

27/05/
2015

Ministry Team meeting, 3.30pm-4.45pm, FB03

Grade 2 Excursion, Scienceworks, Spotswood

VCE Design Technology/Food Excursion,
9.00am-3.00pm, Melbourne Museum

Yr 9 Wheeltalk Program Incursion (9.5-9.8)

Year 10 Study Sensei, Period 4

28/05/
2015

Year 11 Study Sensei, Period 5
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PS Bridge Inn Football/Netball Grand Final

SACCSS Senior AFL

29/05/
2015

Yr 8 Orienteering Excursion, Hawkstowe Park

Robert Allwell Scholarship Test (Years 4, 6 and 8)30/05/
2015

SS Saturday Detention, 9.00am-11.00am,
Founders Building

Week 8

SACCSS Snr AFL1/06/
2015

Year 9 Reflection Day, On campus

Student Leadership Council, 8.20am-8.55am,
R004

2/06/
2015

2015 Yrs 10 & 11 Careers Fair, Periods 3-5, On
campus

Bridge Inn Cross Country

St Francis Student Visit to Marymede

UNSW ICAS Science Competition

Year 7 Premier League R6, v Salesian, Home

Yr 7 & 8 Vaccinations

3/06/
2015

2016 Prep Family Interviews, 4.00pm-6.00pm,
Resource Centre

Dante Aligheri Italian Poetry Competition (Yrs 9-12)4/06/
2015

Secondary School Assembly, Period 3

P-6 Student Free Day (Report Writing Day)

PS Bridge Inn Football/Netball Grand Final wash
out

Unit 3 Mid-Year Examinations commence

5/06/
2015

Year 10 & 11 Exams commence
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